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plans to write a detailed report on his archaeological work at a number of Near Eastern sites, apart 
from Tell es-Sweyhat, and on his travels and colleagues in the Near East during the last forty-five 
years.

It is with a sense of humility that Holland states that he has been very privileged to have had 
the opportunity to participate in and to help disseminate the results of the research projects con-
ducted at the Oriental Institute during this past quarter of a century. Unfortunately, space here 
does not allow a complete listing of all the colleagues and friends he has had the good fortune to 
work with and to know better — to all of you he is indebted for your kindness and support.

——————————

Janet H. Johnson

Janet H. Johnson gave one of the annual Charles Wilkinson Lectures at the Metropolitan Mu-
seum of Art in New York City in May 2005, talking on “Cleopatra as CEO: Bureaucracy and 
Scandal in the Hostile Takeover of a First-Century (BCE) Multinational.” While in New York 
she enjoyed visiting the exhibit Hatshepsut: From Queen to Pharaoh at the Metropolitan. She 
also had the pleasure of addressing the Oriental Institute docents at their annual recognition day 
in December, when she talked on “Philae, Nubia, and Isis; Rome, Meroe, and Christianity.” She 
gave an abbreviated version of that lecture in Los Angeles in March when she was at University 
of California, Los Angeles (UCLA), participating in the first annual meeting of the UCLA (on-
line) Encyclopedia of Egyptology Academic Editorial Committee. She also served as moderator 
for the “Egyptian” session of the conference At the Edges of Empire: Interpreting the Marginal 
Areas of the Roman World organized by students in the Classics Department at the University of 
Chicago; gave an introduction to “Sinuhe and Egyptian Literature” for the Alpha Delta fraternity 
on campus; and talked on “Women in Greco-Roman Egypt: Gender, Ethnicity, and Cultural Iden-
tity” for the residents of Montgomery Place in Hyde Park. Her summary of the AIA/APA panel 
“(Con)Textual Encounters in Egypt: Bridging the Disciplinary Divide Between Archaeology and 
Papyrology,” given at the joint AIA/APA meetings in Boston in January 2005, appeared in the 
special issue of the Bulletin of the American Society of Papyrologist 42 (2005) dedicated to the 
papers from this conference. 

——————————

W. Raymond Johnson

This year W. Raymond Johnson completed his twenty-seventh year working for the Epigraphic 
Survey in Luxor, and his ninth season as Field Director. In May, Ray gave a PowerPoint briefing 
about the current activities and projects of the Epigraphic Survey to the Oriental Visiting Com-
mittee. He continues to revise his dissertation for publication and has written articles for various 
catalogs, festschrifts, and denkschrifts. These include three catalog entries in Objects for Eternity: 
Egyptian Antiquities. The W. Arnold Meijer Collection, edited by Jacobus van Dijk (forthcoming 
November 2006): 2.21 A Head of Princess Nebetah, 2.22 A Head of Amun, and 2.37 a Fragment 
from a Block Statue; and “A Relief of Tutankhamun from Luxor Temple in Liverpool,” in Caus-
ing His Name to Live: Studies in Egyptian History and Epigraphy in Memory of William J. Mur-
nane, edited by Peter Brand and Jacobus van Dijk (August 2007). He has also written two entries 
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